Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

February 13, 2018

Meeting was opened at 3 p.m. by President Dick Byrnes with the salute to the flag. 

Fire Department Chief Craig Stevens (1991), Deputy Chief Martin Giles and Fire Marshall Paul Gillium (1980’s)spoke of their duties as Citrus County Firemen. When called, they now determine if the incoming call is for a true medical emergency utilizing only EMS services which allows the firemen to be more available for fire emergencies such as natural disasters, chemical spills, technical rescues at work sites, and high angle rescues (caves). 
Twenty two (22) firemen are on duty everyday at eleven (11) stations with three different shifts, work twenty four hours on and 48 hours off.  75-80% of volunteers are career volunteers.

Fires double in size in 36 seconds.

Smoke detectors should be replaced every ten years. Carbon monoxide detectors also should be a consideration for our homes for our added safety.

Both sensors should be UL listed.

Arson investigations are handled by the State of Florida.

Reducing fires in the county is a goal of the department by making it safer.

When in public places, we should check for fire exits in case an alarm sounds. Doing this could save your life.

Future discussions for the Fire Department include: organizational changes, rearranging some positions, public safety going forward.

New members: Eileen Parisi, Carl & Mary Fielstra, and Brian & Kelly Clark
Treasurer’s report: Beginning balance: $3,948.49

Donations: 415.00

Debits: 70.75

Ending balance, Feb. $4,292.74  Accepted

Deputy Sanchez, who has been with the department for six years, is our new contact for the Sheriffs department. His duties include the west side of the county.

One vehicle burglary and one theft were reported for January.

Monthly stats: 299 man hours, 3,190 miles driven, 56 security checks, 627 construction sites checked and 527 utility checks

Nominations for new officers: President: Dick Byrnes

Vice President: Tom Okimoto

Treaurer: Roger Kessinger

Secretary: Rosemary Kessinger

Captain: Dick Byrnes

Elections to take place at March meeting.

Cars parked in driveways of house checks should be handled by dispatch only.

Deputy Nancy Suto is the guest speaker for the March 13th meeting.

Meeting adjourned @ 4:30 pm

